Received 8:46 AM August 31, 2018 Susan J. Jeanfavre Assistant Town Clerk

## Morris Ordinance Committee Minutes of Workshop Special Meeting Tuesday, June 19, 2018

A workshop meeting of the Morris Ordinance Committee was called to order at 11:03 am by Secretary, Maureen Doyle. In attendance were members JoAnn Battistone, Town Clerk Laura Halloran, and Maureen Doyle, also present was Selectman Tom Weik.

Discussion was held on the finalization of the codified ordinance with American Legal Publishing (ALP). Laura Halloran will contact the company and proceed with finalizing the procedure with them as well as updating the towns website with the codified ordinances.

Depending on the number of new or amended ordinances that have been approved at a town meeting, it was decided that updates will be sent to ALP either yearly or bi-yearly for printing.

Selectman Weik gave the Committee four (4) proposed ordinances that have been written by Town Atty. Mike Rybak:

- ◆ ORDINANCE INCREASING BUILDING PERMIT FEES
- ◆ ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE APPOINTMENT, TERM, QUALIFICATIONS AND REMOVAL OF THE TREASURER AND DEPUTY TREASURER
- ◆ ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE APPOINTMENT, TERM, QUALIFICATIONS AND REMOVAL OF THE TAX COLLECTOR AND ASSISTANT TAX COLLECTOR
- ORDINANCE CONCERNING BINGO GAMES, BAZAARS AND RAFFLES (on advice of Atty. Rybak)

Maureen Doyle will contact Atty. Rybak concerning an ordinance he advised the Ordinance Committee to adopt concerning the establishment of an Ordinance Committee.

Motion by Maureen Doyle, second by Laura Halloran to adjourn the meeting at 11:37 am. Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted, Maureen Doyle, Secretary